
 

 

The song says “It’s the most wonderful time of the year!” 
While that may be debatable depending on one’s 
circumstances, it is certainly the most wonderful event in 
history – the birth of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ!  
Beth and I would like to wish each of you a Merry Christmas 
and a coming New Year filled with the Lord’s blessings in 
your lives and ministries. Each of you are a blessing to us!  

In our last letter we reported that Beth (and eventually I, too) 
would be traveling to the States for the birth of our 6th 
grandchild.  

 

 
We are so very thankful to report that Abigail “Abby” Rose 
was born on October 27th at 1:44 a.m.,  weighing in at 7 lbs 
6 oz and measuring 20.5 inches long! Cristina and baby did 
very well and we are grateful to the Lord for the safe 
delivery and good health of both. Daddy Josh and “Big 
Sister” Anna absolutely love their “new” roles! PawPaw 
and Grandma are excited as well! 
 

I spent a week in Southeast Texas with my aging parents, 
Charles and Sarah Lott,  
and my youngest sister, 
Amy Dischler, who has 
been by their side helping 
them. My dad suffers from 
the effects of advanced 
Parkinson’s disease and my 
mom has her own set of 
physical ailments. I am so thankful 
for all that Amy does on behalf of 
the family. Love you, Sis! 
Although it was only too-short of 
a week, it was a blessing to be able to spend 
Thanksgiving with our States-side children in Tennessee. 
Time flew and before we could “turn our heads” it was time 
to say goodbye and head back to Peru! 

While we were in the States, Truth Baptist Church had a 
“Friends Day” with over 30 visitors in the morning 
service! The day after we arrived in San Ramon, we had our 
annual “Costume Night” for the kids with a Circus theme. 
Please pray for the visitors who came to these events. Many 
heard the Gospel for the first time! 
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